Minutes from Patient Participation Group

at Queenhill Medical Practice

Wednesday 15th May 2013

In attendance: PPG members Gillian Arram, Janet Fowlds, Pam Topley, Ernie Sweeney, Surendra Patel, Barbara Courtenay, Brian Roberts, Lynn Ticehurst, Kelly Bissell - Admin Team. 

Apologies: Lynne Poole, Brian Barnes, Nila Shah, Folake Segun.
Meeting agenda, minutes from the last meeting and other hand outs were passed to the group members.

We welcomed Lynn Ticehurst and Surendra Patel as this was their first attendance at one of our PPG meetings.

We discussed the Spring newsletter.  Although copies were available at the surgery, unfortunately Kelly was unable to upload the Newsletter to the Website because of its format.  Kelly will ensure the format is compatible in future and asked the group to start looking for information and ideas for the summer edition.
Brain filled us in on the PPG workshop that he and Nila had attended earlier this month.  The workshop was well attended by both NHS employees and PPG members and Brian thought the room was a little too small for the number of people in attendance. Attendees found the over usage of ‘acronyms’ by the speakers during the discussions confusing.  Once this was pointed out by the attendees, the speakers did try to correct themselves. 
Brian and Nila were able to meet other PPG members and Brian was pleased with the contacts he had made.  He thinks their knowledge and experience will be useful to us in helping with the structuring and growth of our group.  Brian said the workshop organisers planned to email further information to all those who attended the workshop but unfortunately he has not heard or received anything yet.
Brain also asked group members to look at the National Association for Patient Participation website www.napp.org.uk which has a wealth of information.
Surendra brought to our attention the need to update the information on the ‘Check in’ screen.  He said that the ‘direction’ on the screen was unhelpful and did not tell the patient whether to wait ‘upstairs’ or ‘downstairs’ for their appointment.  Kelly said she would look into the matter.

Surendra also brought to our attention a matter relating to blood tests at the walk-in centre at Eldridge Road.  He said information is confusing and patients arrive at the centre as early as 7.15 am and are left standing outside in all weather until doors opens at 8.00 am.  He has written to Sharon Murlyn, Operations Manager at Edridge Road, asking if patients can be allowed to enter the centre earlier then 8.00 am and sit inside to wait.

Ernest suggested that we should look at the website of  the ‘Patients Association’ www.patients-association.com  He has found this association to be very informative and helpful.  He also mentioned the ‘Care Quality Commission’ group, CQC, www.cqc.org.uk as an organisation used by patients with a complaint about the NHS and Service Provider.

Barbara and Kelly felt it best to direct patients with complaints to the Practice initially.  The Queenhill Medical Practice has an official complaints procedure and it should ideally be the first point of call.  Barbara suggested that, as a group, we should firstly aim to examine the services our Practice provides for our patients, before we look at other service providers in the wider community.
Barbara also mentioned the ‘Patient’s Charter’, a topic we discussed previously.  She pointed out that at the back of the Practice Brochure there is a ‘statement’ which we could expand.   
Brian asked if Kelly knew if any more CCG Public Meetings are planned.  Kelly didn’t know of any as yet but should anything come up she will let the group know.
A couple of members mentioned they had received letters inviting them for a free NHS Health Check.  Kelly explained that the health checks are by ‘invitation only’ and the letters are sent out to Croydon residents by the Public Health Department, which is now part of Croydon Council’s Health and Social Care section. Our Practice is pleased to be participating in this risk screening programme. Demand for an appointment has been so great that we are fully booked until the end of June and are now asking patients to call back at the beginning of June for an appointment during July.  This is a 5 year programme so many more of our patients will receive invitations as time goes by.

Brian spoke about the ‘structure’ of the group and he thought it would be a good idea to draw up a draft contract for members which would outline the members’ purpose. He is going to try and put something together for the next meeting.

Brian also spoke of arranging a ‘seminar’ event which would be of interest to all Selsdon residents and he thought other PPG groups would be happy to join together for such events.  He has already spoken to Diabetes UK and they are keen to take part and would be able to provide guest speakers and information.  Janet mentioned the Red Cross is another good organisation which provides a similar service.

Brian spoke about ways in which we might find out how our patients rate our services and what, if anything, they would like to see improved.  However, having spoken to other PPG members, Brian said the general consensus was that it is difficult to get feedback of this nature as most patients only take an interest in their Practice when they are unwell and need to use the service.  We need to give the matter some more thought and see what we can come up with.
Our two new members said they learnt of the PPG meeting from the notice board in the surgery and Lynn said when she enquired at the surgery about the PPG she was put in touch with a PPG member which she found helpful.

It was agreed that in future the PPG meetings should be about an hour long.  Also, the agenda needs to be pre-planned and circulated before each meeting.  So from now on, if a member wishes to add an item to the agenda, they should inform Brian or Kelly in advance.  If, for any reason, a member has not received a copy of the agenda before the next meeting they should contact Brian or Kelly for a copy.
Pam has informed Kelly that the deadline for the ‘article’ in the Sanderstead News is the beginning of July.  We just need someone to volunteer to write it! 
Our next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 3rd July 2013 at 6.30 pm. 
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